
 
 

   

 
 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 176 of 2025 
 
Our Ref: TM/PYD/132/89  
  
 
23 September 2025 
 
 

 
Filming of TPC3 near It-Torri ta’ Triq Il-Wiesgħa – Ħaż-Żabbar 

 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies all mariners, owners of 
vessels and divers, that filming activities will take place near It-Torri ta’ Triq Il-Wiesgħa – 
Ħaż-Żabbar. 
 
The filming will be carried out from Saturday 27th September 2025 to Wedneday 1st 
October 2025 between 0700 hours and 2100 hours daily at Ħaż-Żabbar (It-Torri ta’ Triq 
il-Wiesgħa) within the area formed by joining the imaginary line A to B and the 
intermediate coastline as shown in red on the attached chart. 
 
POSITION  LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E)  
 
A   35° 52'.705   014° 33'.874 
B   35° 52'.637   014° 33'.925 
 
During the above-mentioned dates and times, the area is to be kept clear, on all dates, 
from all vessels. 
 
All mariners, owners of vessels and divers are advised that entry into the area is 
prohibited on the above-mentioned dates and time. 
 
They are advised to navigate with caution and at slow speed and give a wide berth when 
in the vicinity, they are to keep out of the above-mentioned area and to comply with 
instructions and directions issued on VHF channel 12 and/or 16 by Valletta VTS and by 
any Enforcement Officers on site. 
 
 
BA Chart: 194, 2538 
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